Sandpiper Resort Owners Association
P.O. Box 771

Parker, AZ   85344

(928) 669-9268
November 22, 2013
Dear Homeowner,

As most of you already know our reserve account needs to be built up in order to meet the obligations and improvements to the property.  This situation was caused by dues not being collected properly for 20 years prior to the lawsuit in 2006. The actual reports showing this will be available at the January meeting. In 2006 it was determined that we were $132,070.89 ($3,475.55) short in what we should have had in our reserves had they been properly funded in the past. We had no way to fund that without increasing dues by hundreds of dollars a month or having a special assessment for the $3,475.55 per unit. We are still running short every month and that is why we cannot fix everything. 

By making these improvements would also help to increase the value of your property.

At the last meeting there was a committee of 5 homeowners formed to prioritize the issues by importance and expenditures, but in order to make these a reality, the association needs your help.

We need your input on how much each owner would be willing to pay as an assessment to help this situation. Please circle the amount on the enclosed form and return by 12/31/13, so it can be discussed at the January meeting.  Please respond even if it is No Assessment.
Also, due to not enough money available to meet Fannie Mae requirement in the reserve account which is 10% of dues per month and to pay the monthly bills, effective 2/1/14 the monthly dues will increase 5% to $258.  
Sincerely,

Beth Shamburg
Property Manager
